Friends of the Ridgecrest Library
Board Meeting January 21, 2015

Present – Roy Parris, Sandy Bradley, Carol Pearson, Penny Loper, Vickie Schauf,

Bill Eichenberg, Barbara Lyle, Peggy Johnson, Vicki Siegel, Terri Middlemiss, Carissa Wagner. Guest – Betty Parris
Meeting commenced at 10:08.

Roy reported on emails from Sarah Bleyl, since she is not attending the meeting, concerning filling the Librarian position.  Discussion on Headquarters non-action with an action item to draft a response as well as meeting with Supervisor Mick Gleason and Denny Kline, his representative.
Minutes of November 19, 2014 approved.  Terri sent thank yous to end of year's 
library donors.  She will also send a thank you to Paige Sorbo for the several 
substantial donations made in her mother's memory.


President report – 1.  Roy asked where the Chamber of Commerce membership 
plaque should be placed.  We will hang it in the book sale room.


2. Roy thanked Bill and Flo Eichenberg and Vicki Siegel for the excellent 
luncheon they hosted for the volunteers.
Treasurer report – Sandy reported on the accounts.  Discussion. Will be raising 
librarian's stipend account. Will discuss when Charissa joins the meeting.


1. Vicki Siegel reported that the audit is complete.
Vice-President Book Sales – Vickie reported a price raise of 75 cents for hard back 
books.  1. Spring Sale will be April 11 to coincide with the Wildflower Festival.


2. The holiday gift certificates were well received and will now be offered all 
year long.  Discussion.
Librarian report – Charissa is the local acting branch supervisor.  1. She reports that 
Ruckus WIFI is working well.  2. Continued discussion on filling the Librarian 
position.  Email information from Sarah Bleyl is not satisfactory.  Any emails we 
now send will be cc'ed to Mick Gleason and Nancy Kerr).  We will set up a 
meeting with Mick Gleason.  When Nancy and Sarah come to Ridgecrest to 
weed the collection, we would like to meet with them.


Concerning the Librarian's stipend account, Charissa outlined her needs for non-
summer activities.  We will increase the monthly stipend from $250 to $350 
equaling $4200/year.  We will give Charissa a check for half now.  Motion from 
Penny, 2nd from Vickie.  Passed.


There will be an Open House for Marsha on Feb. 6, 2:00 to 4:00 at the library.


Board members offered to make cookies and will let Charissa know.  Sandy will 
make punch.  Discussion.  Peggy Breeden will try to get a presentation from 
the City.
Vice President Membership – Carol reported 295 on our mailing list.
Newsletter Editor – Penny announced a January 30 deadline.  The rest of the year 
will be the last Friday in April, July and October.
Old Business – 1. Summer Reading program for Inyokern.  Terri reported that she 
 
still has to hear from the School Principal to schedule a meeting.  We discussed 
maybe still having the Bookmobile for the seniors at the Senior Center. 


 2. To be discussed at the February meeting.
New Business – 1. Discussion. Privacy issues.  Resolved to continue working through 
Carol for email needs.  2. Covered under Librarian's report.
The new Officers are now in place and will preside over the February meeting.
Adjournment – 11:53.
Next Board meeting will be February 18, 2015, 10:00am at the Ridgecrest Library Community Room.
Secretary's note – An item from the November meeting held over to be be discussed was forgotten (by all).  It can be added to the February agenda.  It is concerning sending a letter to Headquarters concerning the Friends paying for the Ruckus update and the yearly WIFI charges.  Vickie Schauf wants to draft a letter for the board to comment on before we send it.
Respectfully submitted,
Terri Middlemiss, Secretary's
